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and of the Independence of the United States of America the two hun
dred and twelfth. 

RONALD REAGAN 

Proclamation 5797 of April 18,1988 

Crime Victims Week, 1988 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 

The principle of liberty and justice for all is one of our Nation's most 
fundamental goals and responsibilities. The vicious conduct of crimi
nals against innocent, law-abiding citizens, however, continues to vic
timize millions of Americans each year. Our heritage of liberty and jus
tice for all is threatened by this toll, so all of us—government officials, 
the criminal justice system, opinion-makers, and members of the 
public—must heed and help crime victims. Crime Victims Week is a fit
ting time for reflection on ways to assist fully those of us whose una
lienable rights have been violated by criminals. 

Victims of crime carry a burden inconceivable to others, and America 
is turning its attention to their plight. We must always remember that 
the responsibility for crimes lies with those who commit them, not with 
the innocent victims. Seven years ago, my Administration took some 
first steps toward meeting crime victims' needs. Since then, we have 
made great progress, with the President's Task Force on Victims of 
Crime, the Attorney General's Task Force on Family Violence, and the 
President's Child Safety Partnership. The Victims of Crime Act of 1984 
established a Crime Victims Fund in the U.S. Treasury that is financed 
by penalty assessments on all convicted Federal defendants. The same 
Act also authorized U.S. Attorneys to recover the proceeds of literary 
endeavors of certain violent criminals. 

Across our Nation, private citizens and groups, criminal justice person
nel, service providers, and victims of crime themselves are helping— 
working for legislative reforms, monitoring court procedures, accompa
nying law officers to crime scenes, offering emotional support to crime 
victims and their families, and sparing countless people from the unjust 
burdens imposed by lack of concern or understanding. Those who so 
successfully attend to the needs and rights of innocent victims of crime 
deserve our gratitude and our assistance as they seek "liberty and jus
tice for all." 

The Congress, by Senate Joint Resolution 234, has designated the week 
beginning April 17, 1988, as "Crime Victims Week" and authorized and 
requested the President to issue a proclamation in observance of this 
event. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, RONALD REAGAN, President of the United 
States of America, do hereby proclaim the week beginning April 17, 
1988, as Crime Victims Week. I urge government officials and all citi
zens to continue to help crime victims and to treat them with respect, 
consideration, compassion, and fairness, for the sake of justice and 
human dignity. 
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IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this eighteenth 
day of April, in the year of our Lord nineteen hundred and eighty-eight, 
and of the Independence of the United States of America the two hun
dred and twelfth. 

RONALD REAGAN 

Proclamation 5798 of April 20,1988 

Jewish Heritage Week, 1988 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 

The heritage of the Jewish people finds expression in America today 
just as in the days of our Founders. During Jewish Heritage Week, we 
recall that throughout our history the American people have drawn in
spiration from and analogies to Jewish history. That history—which in 
this century alone includes the horrors of the Holocaust, the establish
ment of the modern State of Israel, and the current struggle of Soviet 
Jewry for freedom—symbolizes himianity's long and continuing quest 
for liberty. 

Happily, the United States, the land of the free, has become home to a 
thriving Jewish community whose members have made inestimable 
contributions to our national life. Jews have distinguished themselves 
in virtually every field, to the benefit of us all. Jewish Heritage Week, 
which this year includes April 21, the 40th anniversary of the founding 
of Israel, is a fitting occasion for us to study once again the lessons of 
Jewish history and to rededicate ourselves to the ideals of freedom for 
all peoples. 

The Congress, by House Joint Resolution 527, has designated the period 
of April 17 through April 24, 1988, as "Jewish Heritage Week" and has 
authorized and requested the President to issue a proclamation in ob
servance of this event. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, RONALD REAGAN, President of the United 
States of America, do hereby proclaim the period of April 17 through 
April 24, 1988, as Jewish Heritage Week. I call upon the people of the 
United States, interested organizations, and Federal, State, and local 
government officials to observe this week with appropriate ceremonies 
and activities. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twentieth 
day of April, in the year of our Lord nineteen hundred and eighty-eight, 
and of the Independence of the United States of America the two hun
dred and twelfth. 

' RONALD REAGAN 
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